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Kitchen, emergency weather shelter seeing increased turnout

Community to walk on Coldest Night of the Year

Samantha Anderson
(loverdale Reporter

Hundreds of people are -

gearing up to walk on the
Coldest Night of the Year
in Cloverdale on Feb. 23,
and organizers are hoping
you’ll join them.

The Coldest Night of
the Year event is a national
fundraising walk for home-
lessness, held in commu-
nities across the country.
Since 2011, the fundraiser
has raised more than $21

million for local charities -

that help people who strug-
gling with poverty.

In the last five years,
Cloverdale’s walk, which
supports the Cloverdale
Community Kitchen, has
raised more than $250,000
alone.

The idea behind the
fundraiser is that, “by
walking together in the

lease. And all the whlle
Cloverdale walkers will
be raising money to help
the work of the kitchen,
which feeds hundreds of
people in its community.
Last year, the much-need-
ed funds were used to buy
a new stove and upgrade
the kitchen’s dishwasher —
which has “really helped,”

according to Matthew!

Campbell, kitchen direc-
tor. “We definitely want to
thank the community for
their support.”

This year’s fundraising
goal is the biggest yet, at

'$75,000, and it will go

straight into the day-to-day
operation of the kitchen.

“We're serving more peo-

ple than we’ve served in the
past, [and] our expenses for
our regular programming
have increased,” explained
Campbell. “We really need
[the annual fundraiser] to

Church, which also sup-
ports Cloverdale’s only
extreme weather shelter.
The shelter has expanded
the number of beds, and
its operating hours, for this

Walkers parti(ipate in the 2018 Coldest Night of the Year fundraiser.

incréa_sed by 20 per cent.

The increased turnout

may be due to more peo-
ple in the community being
aware of what it is that the
kitchen does.

FL
DEBBIE PREUSS

welcomed,” said Campbell.

The Cloverdale Commu-
nity Kitchen “started out
with the idea of serving
people on the street, and
we're still doing that,” said
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is strugglmg to make ends
meet, or a senior whose
pension isn’t stretching
quite as far as it used to,
the volunteers at the kitch-
en “see them, serve them,
and help them stay housed
and supported,” he said.

The Coldest Night of the
Year walk will support and
fund that work. -

This year, participants
will be walking either a
two- or five-kilometre
route through downtown

‘Cloverdale, starting and

ending at the Cloverdale
Community Kitchen, lo-
cated at 5337 180 Street.
The route will include
businesses along 176
Street and 176A Street,
where walkers can expect
friendly faces at rest stops.
Crossridge Church will
host their popular popcorn

stand at the Clova, and the’

Cloverdale Business Im-

ners of a photo challenge
during the walk.

The event takes place
Saturday, Feb: 23. Regis-
tration begins at 4 p.m,,
and the opening ceremo-
nies kick off at 5 p.m.

There’s lots of parking,
says event director Court-
ney van den Boogaard, but
walkers should come out -
early to give themselves
time to get signed in, grab a
coffee, check out the photo
booth, and connect with
friends and neighbours,

Walkers can choose to
sign up for $25, or sign up
to fundraise. Last year, the

top fundraiser was Guy

Brooks, who brought in
$1,800, and the top team
effort, led by Deb Van-
den Boogaard, was Team
Happy Feet’s $6,461 feat.

To register, donate, or

.learn about sponsorship,

visit cnoy.org/location/sur-



